6.1 (a)


Highways Engineer meeting – 7th May 2019

Attendees:
Richard Bishop			(RB)
David Jacklin			(DJ)	            
Philip Bray				(PB) 
James Dean			(JD)
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Topics Discussed:
	
1. Yellow Lines – Beech Close – a approximate estimate of £5000 was given by DJ. He said that  the Transport & Action Focus Group (TAFG) would  need to put a proposal to the Town Council, after which he could then put the recommendation before the Design Team.

2. Church Walk lighting –if the costings are received it is hoped to take an amended version to the June meeting.

3. Church Kissing Gates – there are two options to be put forward at the first Full Finance meeting in July.

4. Town Centre Trees – this remains unresolved with Breckland.

5. War memorial – the issue of the replacement trees will go to the June Full Council meeting.

6. Car Parking Meters – the S50 licence has been received but there is no update on when the meters will be installed. It is hoped to establish this at a site meeting scheduled for 9th May.

7. Swaffham Network Improvement Strategy / Transport & Access Focus Group – DJ informed the meeting that the reports were in, but for internal discussion only at this point. There was also an internal movement of dept heads going on at the moment.

8. [bookmark: _GoBack]Railings at Traffic Lights – DJ is looking into alternative options, no update at the moment.  The railings for the area by Kev’s Tackle have been ordered.

9. Additional queries to be investigated by DJ & the team:
· Bus Stop hard standing opposite Highfield Avenue – RB asks DJ whose responsibility it was to arrange this? DJ suggests putting in a bid for match funding (Parish Partnership).
· Unfortunately, no replacement slabs were found for the area by the Buttercross where the TIC sign is to be removed. It was suggested to ask Andrew Gayton for his thoughts on how to fill the area.
· A better replacement bollard for the front of the Greyhound is being sought.
· The cobbled crossing by the Green Parrot has been repaired again but already showing signs of distress. DJ was asked if there were other options that could be used. He replied that he would look into options.
· RB showed DJ communications received from a resident offering his ideas on highway issues. DJ said these would all be covered in the Network Strategy Report. DJ suggests that the resident is informed about the Long-term Feasibility Study, alternatively refer him to Highways.
· PB  - the footpaths on Westfields/Theatre street are in need of repair. The junction at Theatre Street & Haspalls Road needs a review. It was now three months since the road works along Lynn Road, could the area be looked at? It has not been left in an acceptable condition. During the recent road works that were carried out on London Street there were major traffic problems. DJ said he would look into these issues.


Next meeting Tuesday 4th June 2019, 9.30a.m
